## Diman Regional Vocational Technical High School School Building Committee Minutes Auditorium, 251 Stonehaven Road, Fall River, MA July 16, 2020

## In attendance:

Tim Alix, Colliers	Steven Kitchin	Debbie Pacheco
Glenn Benevides	Greg Joynt, KBA	Phil Palumbo
Myles Brilhante	Frank Locker (virtual)	Tracy Priestner
Donald DiBiasio, Chair	Decio Matos	Andrew Rebello
Elvio Ferreira	Joan Menard	Carl Sawejko
Ed Hill	Rajiv Nehra, Vice Chair	Maria Torres
Deborah Kenney	Craig Olsen, KBA	Katie Warren

Lucy Thompsen, Recording Secretary

## Absent:

Paul Beaudoin	Michael Dion	Steven Moniz
Tina Bell	Michael DoCouto	John Narcizo
Randy Benevides	Albert Dupere	Paul Nogueira
Amy Bosse	Michaela Hetzler	Steven Ouellette
Emanuel Botelho	Thomas Librera	John Pimentel
Patrick Bowen	Raymond Machado	David Salsinha
Steve Camara	Michael McCann	Mitch Sweet
Steven Cloutier	Holly McNamara	Steve Vaitses
Lisa Desrosiers	Lois Miller	

Mr. DiBiasio called the meeting to order at 4:01 p.m. The sign in sheet will serve as the roll call.

It was moved by Mr. Sawejko, seconded by Mrs. Kenney, and voted unanimously to dispense with the reading of the June 18, 2020 minutes and approve them, as recorded.

Mr. Palumbo, Project Manager, Colliers, and Mr. Joynt explained that a working group has been formed to meet regularly. Mr. Craig Olsen further explained that there is need for the group for purposes of talking about certain aspects of the building, building materials, for constant feedback. The working group will report to the School Building Committee.

It was moved by Mr. Kitchin, seconded by Mr. Sawejko, and voted unanimously to approve the working group, as presented.

Mr. Palumbo reported that a project website is currently being formed and should be up in the next month or so. Mr. Joynt reported that the visioning sessions took place on July 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup>. Mr. Frank Locker provided an overview of the results of the visioning sessions. Mr. Olsen explained that KBA

will start to breakdown the notes from the visioning sessions for goals and concerns for the building. KBA will be working with the working group to refine the bubble diagram for a more defined diagram at the next School Building Committee meeting.

The next School Building Committee meeting is scheduled for August 20<sup>th</sup>.

It was moved by Mr. Hill, seconded by Ms. Menard, and voted unanimously to adjourn at 4:37 p.m.